

November 17, 2015

ILEAS 1701 E. Main St. Urbana, IL 61802

Dear Friends at ILEAS:

The Woodhaven Lakes Association Board of Directors, property owners, and staff members would like to take this opportunity to thank you for the gift of your time, expertise and compassion while assisting us during the June 22, 2015 tornado. Your reassuring presence and guidance was invaluable during this devastating time for our community.

Woodhaven Lakes continues to work toward a sense of normalcy in those areas which were hardest hit and have made great strides. Rather than retreating or abandoning their properties, the majority of owners are pushing forward in their efforts to remove the effects of the tornado, replacing or repairing damaged structures and are more committed than ever to the Woodhaven Lakes community.

As we approach the Thanksgiving holiday it is the perfect time to pause and reflect upon those things for which we are most thankful. We would be remiss if we did not acknowledge the dedicated service of those who came to our aid in our time of greatest need. President John F. Kennedy was quoted as saying, "We must find time to stop and thank the people who make a difference in our lives." You have most assuredly made a significant difference in ours and for that we are most thankful.

Again, many thanks for your dedicated efforts on our behalf. Words truly cannot express the extent of our gratitude, but hopefully, this letter will in some small way reflect our heartfelt and sincere thanks.

Respectfully,

David J. Strutzel

Acting Board President

Woodhaven Lakes Community

NOV 1 9 2019

